

## ACCREDITING COMMISSION for COMMUNITY and JUNIOR COLLEGES

Western Association of Schools and Colleges

10 COMMERCIAL BOULEVARD SUITE 204
NOVATO, CA 94949
TELEPHONE: (415) 506-0234
FAX: (415) 506-0238
E-MAIL: accic@accic.org
www.accic.org

Chairperson SHERRILL L. AMADOR Public Member

Vice Chairperson STEVEN KINSELLA Administration

President BARBARA A. BENO

Vice President SUSAN B. CLIFFORD

> Vice President KRISTA JOHNS

Vice President GARMAN JACK POND

Associate Vice President JOHN NIXON

Associate Vice President NORVAL WELLSFRY

January 21, 2014

Beth Smith, President California Statewide Academic Senate 555 Capitol Mall, Suite 525 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Ms. Smith:

President Barbara Beno forwarded to me the ASCCC comments on accreditation standards and practices submitted by your letter dated December 17, 2013. Thank you for sending the several pages of resolutions from the Fall 2013 Plenary Session.

As you note in your letter, the ACCJC has reviewed and addressed the voluminous input received from the field since November 2011 in development of its draft revised standards. The final draft revisions of eligibility requirements and accreditation standards approved for first reading at this month's Commission meeting will be posted on the ACCJC website and sent to colleges by the end of this month. There will be a period for comment on the revisions prior to consideration of the revisions for adoption by the Commission.

Changes in accreditation practices are currently under consideration, as well. The many suggestions received since November 2011 are under review, along with areas identified by the Commission.

I note there are resolutions in your letter that pertain to the accredited status of City College of San Francisco. As you know, the Commission's actions on an institution follow processes and procedures to ensure the review of an institution is based upon evidence as it pertains to Eligibility Requirements, Accreditation Standards, and Commission policies. It would not be appropriate and it is not permissible for the Commission to consider suggestions from external parties for how to address the outcome of a particular college's review.

Sincerely,

Krista Johns

Vice President for Policy and Research